
Poulton Lancelyn Primary School     
          

 
  

 

Dear Parents,                                               7th January 2020 

 

Once again I have found it necessary to write to you about parking problems around school.  I wrote 

to you in November regarding a visit school had from the Highways Officer and Councillor Povall.  

Despite this reminder, some irresponsible parking is still happening particularly on the corners of 

Venables Drive.  

While we are waiting for the double yellow lines to be implemented, I would again politely ask you to 

please park responsibly and to continue to be respectful to local residents. Most parents do park 

considerately and I appreciate your cooperation in this.  We continue to have visits from Traffic 

Wardens and the Police Camera car. 

I would encourage parents to please cross the road away from the corners of Venables Road and walk 

to a place where you have a clear view. 

The ongoing safety and welfare of our pupils is of paramount importance at all times. Our Road 

Safety team will continue working closely with the Community Police on these issues. 

Please pass this message on to carers, childminders, grandparents and friends and family who may 

also drop off, pick up and park around the school.  Thank you for your support and continued co-

operation. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs C Arnold 

Headteacher 

 

 


